
 

South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 

August 12, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 

Crestmont Park 

Present: Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Joe and Helen Dorr, Pat Neal, Marc Muñoz and 

Officer Kate Quartarolo. 

Meeting called to order by Vice President, Marilyn Floyd, at 7:07 p.m. Marilyn welcomed everyone and 

introduced the board. 

Meeting Minutes: There are no meeting minutes from the prior meeting on July 8, 2014 as there was no 

quorum. 

Treasurer’s Report: LaRon Golden submitted two treasurer’s reports. The beginning balance on June 

11, 2014 is $206.96. A $92.04 deposit from RCONA for reimbursement of our annual floating event 

(Election Celebration) brings our ending balance on July 8, 2014 to $299.00. The beginning balance on 

July 9, 2014 is $299.00. Expenses of $75.36 for National Night Out bring the ending balance on August 

12, 2014 to $223.64. Hearing no objections, both treasurer’s reports are placed on file.  

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Quartarolo is new to beat 2’s evening shift and 

she plans to come to our meetings in the future. If you have a neighborhood non-emergency concern, you 

may contact her at (916) 257-9583 or 774-5000. Her email address is kquartarolo@roseville.ca.us. 

People are still leaving their overhead garage doors open and she reminded us to keep them all the way 

down. Your door leading into the house from your garage should be kept locked as well as your exterior 

garage entry door. A question was asked about RVs and home invasions. There is a current problem with 

home invaders watching when your RV disappears and then invading your home. 

National Night Out (NNO): Colleen Cole said about 50 neighbors attended our NNO ice cream social 

event on August 5, 2014 which was a lower turnout compared to last year. Our May printed newsletter 

initially announced the event and an e-newsletter was sent on July 28. The e-newsletter was sent out to 

90 registered website users and only 48.3% opened or clicked on the newsletter. We all agreed that a 

printed newsletter needs to be delivered to the door closer to the event. Thank you to our wonderful 

neighbor volunteers as we could not do this event without you. 

Movie in the Park (MITP): Marilyn reported the August 9, 2014 MITP showing of “The LEGO Movie” had 

a great turnout of people, possibly 350 to 400. Colleen said Crestmont Park is in great condition and she 

is going to send a thank you to Roseville Parks and Recreation because it is so obvious that Gary takes 

great pride in keeping the grounds in good shape and it is appreciated by all. 

 

Website: Colleen said website improvements are needed. Suggestions or help is welcome. 

 

New Business 

No Soliciting Signs: Helen Dorr asked where to get the new cardstock “No Soliciting Signs” since she 

has neighbors requesting them and we ran out of them at our Neighborhood Watch meeting on July 23, 

2014. Colleen will email the police department for this information. In the meantime, a sign can be printed 

from the City of Roseville Police Department website under Forms and Publications. 

Mayor Susan Rohan Offers to Speak at NA Meetings: Joe and Helen Dorr attended the “Coffee with 

City Council” on August 8, 2014 and Mayor Rohan offered to speak at NA meetings. We agreed inviting 

our Mayor to a meeting would be a good idea, but no upcoming meeting date was decided. 
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Printed Newsletter – Timing and Sponsors: During previous meetings, we discussed printing quarterly 

newsletters, but we have not discussed timing and sponsors. Timing of the printed newsletter should 

coincide with upcoming important events. Suggestions are mid-May to highlight the June election 

meeting, mid-July to highlight the annual NNO (1st Tuesday of August), early November to highlight 

Santa in the Park and February. The discussion of sponsors was tabled for our next meeting. 

 

Pat Neal offered to print reminders on her laser printer using 8-1/2” x 11” green paper and cutting them 

into 4 notifications. She will investigate cost and discuss at our next meeting. 

 

Dates to Remember: 

RCONA Representative for August 21, 2014 RCONA Meeting: TBD 

Next SCNA Meeting: September 9, 2014, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

“Coffee with City Council”: September 18, 2014, 10:00 a.m., Pipeline Coffee House with Vice Mayor 

Carol Garcia  

Meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


